COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 5th March 2013 at 
Tarskavaig Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Margaret Colpus




Charles Culbertson





Flora Macleod




Roddy Murray





Claire Hannah




Archie MacCalman




Pauline Lyle  
IN ATTENDANCE:
Una MacLeod, Vena Clelland,  David Ashford
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Jimmy Logan 
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Margaret Colpus, seconded by Flora Maclean and approved unanimously. 
3. SCOTTISH WATER
Charles Culbertson gave an update on the SW issues and we had believed that things were moving on well following the meeting on the 4th of February with the SW Managers ,but last week it appears that there has been a breakdown in communication. The crofting issue has seemingly come to a halt as has been issues with the road. Charles was now taking this up with Joanna Peeebles, the SW Community Manager. There is a surveyors report which appears to have been a problem and works were pulled off of the road. No work has taken place. Charles had had much verbal communications but nothing in writing. He has asked to see the surveyors report but so far not been successful.  It also appears that SW will not agree to the conditions discussed with the crofting community. Charles will contact their management team on 6th March because it was felt that we had moved forward following the meeting on the 4th February. Rob Ware confirmed that SW had sent an email confirming all the issues that were discussed, and the Community Council had added a number of points. Vena Clelland confirmed that the township road is deteriorating rapidly.
4. FIRST RESPONDERS
Roddy Murray confirmed that a meeting had taken place with the Scottish Ambulance Service at SMO to make residents aware of First Responders and to try to establish a local group. Two CC’s attended as well two members of the public.  Alan Knox was surprised that there wasn’t a formal group in Sleat. Roddy Murray is trying to form a group for the north shore villages of Tarskavaig, Tokavaig, Stonefield and Ord. He is sourcing leaflets on FR for local distribution. Roddy will set up another meeting when leaflets are available.
5. CALMAC
Roddy Murray updated on the response from CalMac over the cancellations for the Xmas and New Year.
6. ROADS UPDATE
Charles Culbertson had met with Sandy MacVarish recently and discussed a number of the outstanding issues with the roads in Sleat. These included the Pier Road area, Drumfearn road end  and areas at Camuscross. Sandy gave a commitment that he will try to complete a number of works as soon as possible. He confirmed that the road signage clutter has now been removed from the A851. Funding issues remain a problem, but he has now said that he will try to prioritise the Drumfearn Road end because this has now become a Police matter following an incident. Rob confirmed that the Pier Road problem does remain. Charles suggested photos be taken of issues of concerns and email them to him or to Sandy. The footpath at the school will be done with the help of Community Servicevolunteers. There are also flood issues following the application for a new property at No. 6 Ferrindonald and Sandy will investigate and respond. Planning permission has now been granted but effluent problems could remain. The cattle grid at Tokavaig has been completed. Rob will write to TECS to thank them for a good job done at that location.
7. SINGLE SITE HOSPITAL CONSULTATIONS
Charles Culbertson gave an update on what was known about the process for the single site hospital. The NHS were asked to attend tonights meeting but it had been felt that this was too soon and for us to have a meeting for later in March. It is important that we publicise this widely, and we have been asked for our views by 31st March. It is to be the main agenda at the Ward Forum on the 18th March at Portree.  The CC will chase this up with the NHS manager responsible.  The catchment area would be Skye, Lochalsh and south-west Ross. 
8. WARD FORUM 18th March
Rob Ware updated the group on the planned agenda for the Ward Forum meeting on Monday 18th March, the principal item for discussion will be the single hospital. Rob read out the agenda which is on the SCC website and includes presentations by the Fire and Police Services for the imminent creation of the single brigade for Scotland and the new Police Scotland force. The new opening hours of the Portree Police Station from April 1st was noted. The Councillors debated that it needed to be clarified if the Ward Forum meetings are being rotated.
9. SCC BUDGET

Flora Maclean advised that there is around £1800 in the SCC bank account , and our grant for 2013-2014  funding will be trasnsferred in June after the AGM. Flora advised that there were some minor bills still to pay and the group would need to decide how to allocate grants to Sleat groups as had been done in previous years. Henry Mains had approached the Council at the last meeting for a donation to help repair the damaged polytunnels at the ‘Garden of Skye’ allotment area. There has also been a request for funds to help develop the primary shinty club led by Kisty Stewart for helmets and other outdoor kit. Rob proposed that a donation of £250 to the shinty club, and a similar amount to the Sleat Lunch Club.  The group then agreed to give Henry Mains for £250 and Charles had received a request for funds from Fas Mor. Flora and Roddy as Directors left the room. Charles then briefed the councillors on what Fas Mor were requesting in a letter from them. This was for toys, and equipment and ideally books. Children up to the age 12 attend the Fas Mor facility. The Council agreed that it would also allocate £250 to the group. Rob also confirmed that Highland Council are transferring the £250 for the environment grant into the SCC account and this would then be moved to SLEF. Claire Hannah suggested that the Council set up a process regarding giving grants to Sleat groups that will ensure a fair allocation of funding, rather than do this all in one go at the end of the financial year. This will be publicised during the next few meetings.  Flora confirmed that the Bank had now changed the SCC account to a business account and this was in hand.
10. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE

Charles had been advised of a Scottish and Southern Energy  Power Distribution Open Day today 5th March in Inverness and read out a letter from their director. This was too late for anyone to attend but   they have offered to come and speak to local groups. We have invited them to the next meeting and they have accepted the offer. SSPD will give a presentation on power issues in Skye and Lochalsh. Charles received a further letter from the company about their public consultation process and this will be given to Steve Heap for information.
Rob advised that we had received a letter from Mark Wringe of the CDI asking for Community Council support for the Community Sustainable Hub project which is currently preparing its application for funding from the Big Lottery Fund. Charles Culbertson has an interest in this and so left the meeting temporarily. There was a short debate amongst the remaining councillors and members of the public, all of which had a view but at the end it was agreed that Rob Ware would write a short letter to CDI offering them support for their funding application.

11. A.O.C.B

Roddy Murray said that he was increasingly concerned at the withdrawal of public services in fragile communities, including the changes to nursing cover, reduced police station opening hours, withdrawal of fire cover for Sleat, Eigg and Knoydart. He asked that people be made aware of this gradual process of withdrawal of services.  Roddy may wish to raise this at the Ward Forum on the 18th. There was also the issue of Broadford hospital doctors having to cover hours in Portree Hospital. Archie reaffirmed that he felt that Broadford was the logical site for a single hospital, and Pauline believed that Broadford was the receiving point for air-sea rescue incidents. 
David Ashford asked if we had raised the on-going SW issues with Dave Thompson, MSP.  Charles felt that we were at a delicate state of discussion with them and so it would not be prudent to do so at this time. The SCC had requested an FOI request with Scottish Water for the CAR licence for Loch Carmichael, which is due on the 13th of March.
The meeting closed at 2105
Next Meeting  1930 Tuesday 2nd April   at  Ardvasar Hall
